Steven Seee

From: Noel Nowicki <noelnowicki@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 10:34 AM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee

Ce: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com;
beatriceaesthetics@gmail.com

Subject: Support of Bill H-5351

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

This letter is being sent to express my strong support for Bill 5351, which ensures that highly qualified aesthetic nurses
can continue to provide the exceptional care that patients like myself have come to trust.

I have been under the care of Sarah Beatrice, my aesthetic nurse, for over 10 years. She is highly skilled in assessing and
developing safe, effective treatment plans specific to me. | have always gotten the best advice and feel utterly
confident in the procedures performed due to her extensive knowledge and expertise. Not only from experience, but
also her continued education over many years which keeps her at the very top of her practice,

Passing this bill is crucial to maintaining access to the high-quality care that i, and many others, rely on. If this bill were
opposed, | would be forced to seek out another provider, which is both difficult and unnecessary given the outstanding
care | already receive, frankly | can't imagine seeing anyone else at this point, and | recommend her highly to anyone
who's asked me. It may also mean going to another state for treatment, which is not ideal for myself or anyone.

Please support Bill 5351, it will protect patient choice, continuity of care, and access to skilled aesthetic professionals. It
is really important to ensure that we the patients are able to continue with the providers who we trust for treatments -
don't you want that for yourselves? While Bill 5351 may not affect you directly if you don't see an aesthetic nurse, it
could lead to future bills down the road, which may.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
Neoel E. Nowicki



